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Dear Mr. Cigich :

Between August 27-31, 2012, inspectors from the New York State Department of Public Service
(NYSDPS), acting as agents for the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration
(PHMSA) pursuant to Chapter 601 of 49 United States Code inspected the New York State
Electric & Gas (NYSEG) public awareness program at the Watkins Glen, NY facilities.

As a result of the inspection, it appears that you have committed probable violation of the
Pipeline Safety Regulations, Title 49, Code of Federal Regulations. The items inspected and the
probable violation is:

1. §192.616 Public Awareness

(a)...

(j) of this section, each pipeline operator must develop and implement a written continuing
public education program that follows the guidance provided in the American Petroleum

Institute's (API) Recommended Practice (RP) 1162 (incorporated by reference, see §
192.7).

NYSEG did not develop and implement a written continuing public education program that
follows the guidance provided in the American Petroleum Institute’s (APl) Recommended
Practice (RP) 1162 (incorporated by reference, see § 192.7).






